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The United States and Mexico co-hosted on October 11 President Hernández of
Honduras, President Morales of Guatemala, and Vice President Ortiz of El
Salvador at the Prosperity Day portion of the October 11-12 Conference for
Prosperity and Security in Central America. Vice President Pence, Secretary
of State Pompeo, and Secretary of Homeland Security Nielsen, along with co-
hosts Mexican Foreign Secretary Videgaray and Secretary of Government
Navarrete discussed the key economic, security, and governance issues that
drive illegal immigration and illicit trafficking. All agreed to expand
partnerships in order to more effectively address the joint challenges in the
region.

As part of the U.S. Strategy for Central America, the United States aims to
address the security, governance, and economic drivers of illegal immigration
and illicit trafficking while expanding investment opportunities for U.S.
businesses. The United States has pledged over $2.6 billion in foreign
assistance over fiscal years 2015-2018 to Central America. U.S. efforts
complement the Plan of the Alliance for Prosperity, the reform initiative of
the Northern Triangle governments of El Salvador, Guatemala, and Honduras.
The Northern Triangle governments have allocated a combined $8.6 billion from
2016-2018 to advance four key reform areas: fostering the productive sector,
developing human capital, improving citizen security and access to justice,
and strengthening institutions and improving transparency.

Participants highlighted achievements since the June 2017 conference in
Miami, including new joint U.S.-Mexico projects to enhance prosperity and
security in the Northern Triangle. The three Northern Triangle governments
created a regional Customs Union and launched regional law enforcement
operations that resulted in 4,000 criminal charges against transnational
criminal networks. Moving forward, all sides agreed on the importance of
further energy sector and infrastructure development, economic integration,
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especially for new opportunities for women, information sharing on potential
criminal threats, and new investigative efforts to counter human smuggling
and trafficking.

For more information on Prosperity Day, please visit this webpage.

For press inquiries, please contact WHAPress@state.gov.

The Office of Website Management, Bureau of Public Affairs, manages this site
as a portal for information from the U.S. State Department.
External links to other Internet sites should not be construed as an
endorsement of the views or privacy policies contained therein.

https://www.state.gov/p/wha/rt/strat/index.htm
mailto:WHAPress@state.gov

